
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE

Meeting held – 21st November 2012
Present
Councillor Bunday (Chair)


Councillors Zanger and Mills
Also Present
Russ Howell (Health Services Manager)

Paul Baker (Night Time Enforcement Officer)

James Chadwick (Legal Services)
Janice Maxey (Committee Administrator) 

*12.LC.39
APOLOGIES



None
As the Solicitors acting for the drivers had not turned up within the first half hour of the meeting, it was

RESOLVED
that the meeting of the 21st November 2012 be adjourned
It was further noted that one of the witnesses had travelled specifically to attend the meeting from London.  The Chair spoke to him outside the meeting and the Chair then informed the meeting that the witness had confirmed that if he could not make the reconvened meeting, his evidence should stand even in his absence.  
The meeting was adjourned at 5.30pm on 21st November 2012 and reconvened on 10th December at 6.00 pm
Meeting held – 10th December 2012
Present
Councillor Bunday (Chair)


Councillors Zanger and Mills
Also Present
Russ Howell (Health Services Manager)

Paul Baker (Night Time Enforcement Officer)

James Chadwick (Legal Services)
Amy Nimmo (Committee Administrator) 

*12.LC.40
APOLOGIES



None
*12.LC.41
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None
*12.LC.42
EXEMPT

RESOLVED
that the press and public be excluded from the remainder of the business of the meeting on the grounds that it involves items of business which include the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined by paragraphs 1, 2 and 3 of Schedule 12A to the Local Government Act


*12.LC.43
TO CONSIDER A HACKNEY CARRIAGE DRIVER’S LICENCE WHERE THE HOLDER REFUSED A FARE WITHOUT GOOD CAUSE (C1)
A report was submitted which sought the committee to consider a Hackney Carriage Driver’s Licence where the holder refused a fare without good cause.


Details of the report were provided.  The licence holder attended the meeting and was represented by a solicitor who gave further evidence to the committee.


Paul Baker, the Night Time Enforcement Officer also attended the meeting and gave further information to the committee.


Two taxi drivers also attended the meeting to provide evidence against the licence holder.

The Committee thanked the solicitor for his advice pertaining to the interview of the applicant by Mr Baker and Mrs Clipstone.  Therefore, no weight was given at all to this.

 

The committee heard from two taxi drivers that the licence holder's taxi door was not opened.  They also heard that the two taxi drivers had said that the licence holder said he refused to take the passenger because the licence holder already had a booking.  If you are standing on the rank we are informed that you must not have a prior booking.

 

The committee heard that two taxi drivers of three years experience have seen the passenger on many occasions but the licence holder of nearly four years experience had never seen the passenger before the night in question.

 

The committee were informed by the solicitor that on the night in question the licence holder probably made the wrong judgement.  If you believe someone is too drunk to get in to your taxi do you suggest that they get in to the one behind?

 

The committee were also minded to take in to consideration the licence holder's exemplary record up to this time.

 

However the committee felt that a mere warning would be inappropriate, they also feel that the revocation of the licence would be extreme.  


Having considered all the information provided it was

RESOLVED     that the Hackney carriage Licence would be suspended for 14 days
*12.LC.44
TO CONSIDER A PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER’S LICENCE WHERE THE HOLDER WAS ALLEGED TO HAVE ILLEGALLY PLYED FOR HIRE (C2)

A report was submitted which sought the Committee’s decision to consider a Private Hire Driver’s Licence where the holder was alleged to have illegally plyed for hire.
Details of the report were provided.  The licence holder attended the meeting and was represented by a solicitor who gave further evidence to the committee.

The committee heard all the evidence and considered it.  They felt that the main question was when was a booking actually taken.  If a driver was approached to take a fare was that the time of booking or was it at the point of the data being entered in to the system.

 

If a potential customer approached a vehicle to ask for a fare, that must be the point of hire, not the technicality of asking the customer to cross the road to be collected at the office.

 

The committee believed that the fare must be booked by phone or walking via the control room.

 

Therefore the committee decided that the licence holder was effectively plying for hire.

The committee did not believe that this was a case of entrapment.

 

The committee did not considered the issue of insurance to be a material matter.

 

The committee considered the exemplary record of the licence holder.  The operator has the overall responsibility for the system, not to allow plying for hire and the licence holder had been misguided.

Having considered the report it was

RESOLVED     that the Private Hire Licence would be suspended for 21 days
*12.LC.45
TO CONSIDER A PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER’S LICENCE WHERE THE HOLDER WAS ALLEGED TO HAVE ILLEGALLY PLYED FOR HIRE (C3)

A report was submitted which sought the Committee’s decision to consider a Private Hire Driver’s Licence where the holder was alleged to have illegally plyed for hire.
Details of the report were provided.  The licence holder attended the meeting and was represented by a solicitor who gave further evidence to the committee.

The committee considered the evidence of this case very carefully.  Although the solicitor had intimated that this was the same as the previous case it clearly was not.

 

The request for the booking was taken in Dalkeith Place although the fare was collected from base.  There was no prior booking indeed the booking was never registered at all.  We believe that the fare must be booked by phone or walk in via the control room.

 

Therefore, the licence holder was plying for hire.

The committee did not believe that this was a case of entrapment.

 

The committee did not considered the issue of insurance to be a material matter.

 

In consideration of the licence holder's five year exemplary record the committee were somewhat alarmed at the lack of knowledge of what is acceptable and what is not, or lack of experience of using equipment.

 

However the licence holder had admitted that the booking was not recorded therefore it was
RESOLVED     that the Private Hire Licence would be suspended for 21 days
(The committee exercised its delegated powers to act in the matters marked*)

(The meeting started at 6.00 pm and ended at 10.00 pm)

Signed…………………………………………………….

Chair

Licensing Committee No. 

21.11.12 & 10.12.12

